POST BASIC BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (NURSING)

F. Y. P. B. B. Sc. (Nursing) :SUMMER- 2022 **SUBJECT : ENGLISH (T:75/30, IA:25/10)**

Day: Thursday Time: 10:00 AM-01:00 PM

Date: 9/6/2022 S-5664-2022 Max. Marks: 75

N.B.

- 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.
- 2) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks.
- Answer to both sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer book. 3)

SECTION - I

(Passage of Comprehension, Proverbs, Dialogue Writing, Interviewing, Speech, Short Notes, Essay)

Q.1 Read the following extract and answer the questions that follow:-Preparation over, on 1 April 2013, Arunima reached the treacherous Island peak, which is 6,160 m above sea level. The journey to the top of the world was not smooth. On her way to the summit from camp 4, Arunima realised that her oxygen supply would not last. But she refused to give up 'I believed that if I didn't die in spite of lying on the train tracks for seven hours, I would not die on the way to Mount Everest because it was not time for me to go, she says fortunately, fate intervened. On their way to the top, Arunima and her Sherpa saw a British mountaineer give up the climb, leaving behind his oxygen cylinder. Arunima continued her climb with that cylinder.

> On 21st May 2013, she stood on the top of the world, literally. She had successfully climbed Mount Everest and became the first female amputee to do so. An incredible feet, especially since even able – bodied people would find it tough to accomplish such a strenuous feat. The day she reached the top was the happiest ever before for her. 'I was so happy I wanted to tell all those who had doubted my capabilities that I achieved my goal, says Arunima. Today the 25 year old sports woman is busy giving speeches and raising funds for an academy she plans for specially-abled children in Uttar Pradesh.

Questions:

- As per the passage, what do you feel was Arunima's dream. (01)1)
- What was the major problem Arunima faced while climbing Mount (02)Everest and how was she able to solve it?
- Which thoughts started lingering in Arunima's mind prominently when (01)3) her oxygen supply was going to get over?
- 4) What made Arunima's achievement of climbing the world's highest (01)mount really extraordinary?
- As per the passage, what is Arunima's major next move? (01)
- Expand **ANY ONE** of the following proverbs in approx. 100-120 words. **b**) (05)

Which word in paragraph 2 means the same as 'impossible'?

- Actions speak louder than words.
- Fortune favours the bold.

0.2 Develop some 10-15 dialogues between a doctor and a patient who has been (05) feeling acute weakness and pain in his body for one week.

OR

Imagine that you have got a chance to visit old age home. Before visiting this home of senior citizens, you prepare a set of some 10 to 12 questions for your ease. Pour those questions in your answer book.

(01)

(07)

Write a speech on **ANY ONE** of the following: (05)Imagine you have to deliver a speech entitled 'Health is Wealth' on World Health Day Celebration organised in your campus grandly .For your ease, you prepare a speech in about 120-140words well in advance. Write those words in your answer book. OR World Cancer Day celebration. Write short notes on **ANY TWO** of the following in about 100-120 words. (08)Clinical Duty 1) 2) Pulse-Polio Campaign Covid-Immunization Drive 3) 4) Healthy and discipline life Write ANY ONE essay on the following topics: (10)Catch the Rain Campaign 2) Era of Digitization Pros and Cons. Role of interactive English in Nursing career 3) 4) Media's duty is to inform, not to manufacture opinions SECTION - II a) (Letter writing, Report, Paragraph, Note making, Grammar, Story) (06)Write a letter to the Principal of your college to give you leave for one week as you have to attend your sister's wedding. Write a letter to your father to allow you to go to Banglore for educational visit and send you money for expenses. Report writing **ANY ONE**: (06)Write a report on 'Handling patients in your hospital during the pandemic'. 2) Write a report about 'Blood donation drive' in your hospital. Write a paragraph on **ANY ONE** of the following topics: (06)1) Misuse of mobile Covid -19 vaccination 2) Note Making. Read the following extract carefully and draw the tree diagram that contain the main points and supporting details. Science is a systematized body of knowl.edge which collects facts, analyses them and establishes a casual relationship of a particular phenomenon

Q.3

Q.4

Q.5

Science is a systematized body of knowl.edge which collects facts, analyses them and establishes a casual relationship of a particular phenomenon Science can be divided into natural and social sciences. Natural science is mainly concerned with physical world. It includes both physical and biological sciences. Physical science consists of Physics, Chemistry, Geography etc. and deals with inanimate or non-living things. Biological sciences includes Biology, Zoology, Physiology etc. and deals with living beings or organism. In natural sciences, experiments can be conducted under controlled conditions to find out casual relationship between different factors or elements to establish a principle or law. Under social sciences we study subjects like Economic, Sociology, History, Philosophy etc.

- Q.6 a) Do as directed: (Any Five)
 - 1) English is an easy subject. (Make Negative)
 - 2) The boy shot the tiger. (Change the voice)
 - 3) ive said sam not to open the account(Punctuate the following)

(05)

- 4) He is so proud that he will not beg. (use too)
- 5) The book which is on the table is mine. (Change into simple)
- A ripe orange is wondrous things to get underline answer. (Frame 'Wh' question to get underlined answer.
- 7) Bed of (insects/roses)
- b) Write a story based on the following points. Put an appropriate title and (06) moral too.

An old man in a village – goes to town – his only baby, fast asleep at home – the faithful dog left behind to look after the baby. A wolf enters the house – the dog kills the wolf – master sees blood stain – laments over the death of his baby – shoots the dog dead – find the baby safe in the cradle-repents for his action.

* * * *